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Last Friday and over the weekend many of our students represented our 

school at respective State Chess Titles.  

Our school is one of a few State Primary Schools in Queensland that actively 

teaches Chess. Chess supports many positive aspects including higher order 

thinking and self-discipline and great concentration. We are extremely 

fortunate to have the services of Mr Butler to teach and coach the finer 

elements of chess within our school community. 

Last Friday our talented girls participated in the Girls State Final and 

performed wonderfully at this event. Tayla S was one of our leading lights at 

this event but we also congratulate all our girls that competed and played to 

their best ability. 

Over the full weekend several of these girls and other young men of our 

school participated in the State Championships. For some students playing 

two and three days of State Chess is extremely demanding and I wish to 

congratulate all on their tremendous efforts. 

Sincere thank you to Mr Butler and the parents for transporting children and 

being at these events in your own personal time. Well done Fernvale on a 

wonderful effort.  

 

 

- Attitude – 

- Action – 

- Achievement - 

From the Principal- Mr David Raine  Dates to Remember 

October 
11-12 4V Numinbah camp 
13-14 4M Numinbah camp 
14-15 4L Numinbah camp 
18 P&C Meeting 7pm 
20 Colour Explosion 
 
Oct 28 – Nov 3 Book Fair  
 
November 
15 P&C Meeting 7pm (last for 2021) 
 
December 
10 Last day 2021 
 
January 2022 
24 First day Term 1 
 
Further school date claimers will be 
added once finalised. Dates are subject 

to change. 
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
Payments Due 
Please note payment cannot be 
accepted after the due date. 
Payment plans must be organised early 
and full payment completed by the due 
date. 
 
BPOINT and Qkr instructions are 
included at the end of this newsletter 

 
Chess Club Term 4 - EFT 
 

 

http://www.fernvaless.eq.edu.au/


 

 

School Expectations 
As the beginning of the term has just begun, it is timely to remind our students and families of some basic expectations. 
As the weather begins to heat up please ensure that your child/ren have a sunsafe hat and water bottle each day. Our 
Sunsafe policy clearly states that no caps are allowed and sunsafe hats should be worn from the moment the student 
enters the school grounds until the time they leave. Students that do not have an appropriate sunsafe hat will not be 
allowed to play. No Sunsafe Hat – No play. 
 
Classroom expectations are clear. Teachers and students all have a right to teach and learn. The great majority of 
students continue to do the right thing and apply themselves to strong habits of learning in the classroom. However 
some small numbers of students in some classes need reminding that their behaviours have an impact on students and 
staff. Our expectation is that all students are to set high standards in the classroom and are simply there to learn and 
not disrupt others. I would seek your support to have these discussions with your child to support our school 
expectations that all students are expected to learn to their best ability in all classes and at all times. 
 
Extra-curricular activities 
Schools are very busy places and from time to time offer extra-curricular activities. This term there are many ways 
students can engage in extra-curricular activities. Junior and senior choir at various lunch breaks are some examples that 
students are welcome to join in. Chess at lunch times and after school chess club on Tuesday is still occurring on a 
weekly basis. Any students wishing to learn tennis can do so with Mr Ware and Mr Heck of a Friday morning for private 
coaching. These are just a few of the extra activities that are on offer outside of normal teaching and learning activities 
each week.  
 

P&C Meeting 
The next general meeting of the P&C will be held next Monday evening 18 October. Covid 19 has had an impact on the 
number and ability to meet this year so it will be great to see people next Monday evening. All are welcome to attend 
commencing at 7pm in the Administration block. 
 
Staffing 
I am so pleased to welcome Mrs Eugster (Acting Deputy Principal) back after her extended holiday. It is great to have 
you back – we all missed Mrs Eugster. Mrs Eugster will again be the main contact for any Prep to Year Three queries 
across the school. 
 

Year 4 Camp 

This week our Year 4 classes will participate in camp activities. With the Covid 19 impacts we are very pleased that these 

classes have got the opportunity to undertake these learning experiences. Travel safe and enjoy your camp. 

 

Kind Regards, 
David.  
 
 



 

 

Welcome to Week 2 

It is lovely to be back and catching up with children, parents and staff.  Whilst it is always 

great to get away, it is also a wonderful opportunity to develop an even greater 

appreciation for the part of the world that we call home. 

 

Prep 2022  

Prep Meet & Greet Enrolment Interview:  

Thank you to those families who have already completed or booked their 

interview with Ms Cox and myself.  It has been lovely to get to know you a 

little better.  Please visit the following link and enter the event code     

zxzet   to book an interview slot if you haven’t already done so…   

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?z=j8LLq0 

Prep Parent Information Night – 21st October 6.30pm:  Prep 2022 Parents are 

invited to attend an information night to hear some more about Prep at 

Fernvale.  Please let the Office Staff know if you are able to attend by 20th 

October. 

Prep Transition Days – 11, 18, 25th October:  These mornings form an 

important part of our Prep Transition process.  We encourage children to 

attend all three sessions if possible (9.15 - 10.45am). 

Prep Step-Up Afternoon - Wednesday 8th December:  Children will meet their 

2022 Teacher on this afternoon (2.15-3.00pm). 

 

Prep – Year 3 Roll Up Sessions 

2021 Prep – Year 3 classes will have the opportunity to spend some time in the classrooms of the year ahead over the 

coming weeks.  Please note that this process is purely about reducing anxiety and building a sense of excitement about 

the changes that come with the start of the new school year.  These sessions will be held by current year level teachers 

and are not a reflection of class placement for children or teachers for 2022. 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Deputy Principal – Mrs Eugster 

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?z=j8LLq0


 

   

 
Mental Health Awareness Month 

October is Mental Health Awareness Month.  Story Box Library has shared a number of free 

picture books for schools and families to enjoy.  You will find more information at 

www.storyboxlibrary.com.au .   

Girl on Wire is a simple yet brilliantly uplifting allegory of a 

young girl struggling to build her self-esteem and overcome 

the anxiety many kids feel growing up.  

https://storyboxlibrary.com.au/stories/girl-on-wire 

 

 

As always, we look forward to working with you to support your child’s development and education.  Please do not 

hesitate to pop in and say hello should you have any thing you would like to discuss. 

Jodi 

 

http://www.storyboxlibrary.com.au/
https://storyboxlibrary.com.au/stories/girl-on-wire


 

      

 

Upcoming sports trials 

Regional trials for 2022 Aquathon for athlete’s born 2010-2011 are being held 23 October 2021. Please see the office for 

nomination information. 

Chess News 

A big week for Chess and Fernvale! 

Last Friday, the Fernvale Girls travelled to SUNPAC in Brisbane for the 2021 Girls State Finals. 

As usual, our top ‘Green’ team of Caitlin M, Chloe G, Victoria P and Cheyenne S was placed in to the Premier Division 

(8 team round-robin)… matched against the strongest Primary girls in QLD. It was tough going, but the girls never 

stopped trying and played with great sport. They finished in 7th position and should be proud of their effort. 

The standout performance for the Green team was Victoria Parker on Board 3 who scored a very creditable 3.5/7. 

Our other teams played in the Open Division (22 teams), where they performed with great credit. Our ‘Yellow’ team of 

Tayla S, Tayla P, Maggie W and Sarah A scored 16.5 and finished 4th! Our ‘Black’ team of Marli K, Brooke W, Jasmine L 

and Callie M did well to score 14.5 and finished 5th! Finally, our ‘White’ team of Claire M, Isabella S, Makayla S and 

Annabelle S tried hard and finished in 9th position with 10! An awesome effort from those girls… promising signs for the 

future! 

The standout performance from the Open girls was Tayla S who scored 5/7 and was the only Fernvale girl on the day to 

get a Merit Ribbon (and nearly came 3rd!). 

Many thanks to the 

parents John, Pratchaya 

and Tammy who 

generously assisted with 

transport to enable the 

girls to play and also to 

Mrs Ogg, Mrs Raine and 

Mrs Ivanovic who 

dropped everything to 

help me with paperwork 

when the venue was 

changed at the very last 

minute… without their 

help, the girls would not 

have had that 

opportunity! 

 

Then… 

On the weekend, after qualifying last term, the Fernvale Green team of Jason L, Kayden L, Caitlin M and Chloe G 

travelled to Brisbane for the Open State Finals. The most prestigious junior schools Chess event on the calendar saw 24 

schools battle over 6 rounds for title of QLD Primary Open Chess Champion. Every Chess school wants to participate in 

this event! 

Other School Matters 



 

      

Fernvale has a proud record at this event and our team this year represented their school with pride, giving their 

maximum effort every game. They should be proud of their result. At the completion of the event, Fernvale finished in 

12th position on 12 points. Jason scored 4.5/6, Kayden 2/6, Caitlin 3/6 and Chloe 2.5/6. A great effort! 

A special mention to Jason L, who was playing in his 4th (and final) State Finals… a very rare achievement. He not only 

tried his hardest every game on Board 1 against the toughest opponents, but gave his teammates a ‘pep talk’ before 

each round and helped them to maintain their focus over a long weekend of concentration. 

Many thanks to John and Allisa for their assistance with transport and across the weekend… hopefully the ChessStars 

will qualify again next year and we can do it all again in 2022! 

Best wishes to all, 

Mr. Geoff Butler 

 

When: Thurs 28 Oct – Wed 3 Nov 

Times: 8am – 8:45am 

1:30pm – 1:55pm 

3pm – 4pm 

EFTPOS will be available  



 

      

 
 



 

    

Tuckshop News  
The Qkr! app has gone live for tuckshop lunch orders. 

 
QuickCliq credit is NOT held by the school P&C. Parents would need to go directly to QuickCliq to seek any 
refunds of outstanding credit, if applicable. 
 
The new tuckshop menu is included, as well as some information on how to help our tuckshop run smoothly. 
 

 



 

    

 



 

    

 

 

 
 

 

 

Community Notices 



 

    

You can make instalment payments on invoices sent from 

school using BPOINT. 

Payment plans must be organised early and payments can 

be paid weekly or fortnightly, balance must be paid by the 

due date. 

Keep the email with the invoice, or save the PDF. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

Enter the amount you wish to pay. 

Use the link on the invoice as many times as you need, until the balance is paid 

 

 

  

Payment Instructions 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.parrotfunzone.com%2Fexplore-parrots%2Ffun-facts%2Fa-little-birdie-told-me&psig=AOvVaw03rerquZ3z1k3v6m8svriL&ust=1622698266962000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCJjBt8Sc-PACFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD


 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

   

 



 

   

 


